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Welcome to ‘Little Acorns Pre-School’,
a part of ‘Father’s House’ Shaftesbury.
Our aim at Little Acorns Pre-School is to provide an excellent quality of loving care in a safe, secure and stimulating environment, where children feel happy and confident in their surroundings.

We want the children in our care to have fun while learning and developing through play.  All activities are carefully planned, meeting the needs of all individual children.

We are a community pre-school, owned by Father’s House Shaftesbury, and our Management Team are all committed Christians.  The group will be run on Christian principles; we will therefore not recognise Halloween and will avoid any literature that includes witches or ghosts etc. so as not to promote frightening images to the children.

Although we have no need for a parent committee, we encourage all parents/carers to be involved in some way and have a Parent Partnership Policy.  Occasionally, if we have a specific piece of equipment that we need to buy, we will have a fund-raising event and help will be welcomed.  Any parent with a particular talent e.g. musical or creative is always welcome to share that with the group!

We have a list of policies that cover all the important areas of our Pre-School’s structure, which can be viewed on our page at www.fathershouseshaftesbury.com
We hope you and your child enjoy your time here with us.  If you have any questions that are not answered in this prospectus or the policies, a member of staff will be happy to help you.

Little Acorn Pre-School Aims

1. To provide a safe, secure, and stimulating environment, with adults who are warm, nurturing, and skilled; supporting and encouraging the children in our care to feel part of the group and to play and have fun as they learn.

2. To enable and empower children to learn and develop in a way which supports the characteristics of effective teaching and learning (as set out in the Statutory Framework for the Early Years Foundation Stage):

· playing and exploring-children investigate and experience things, and ‘have a go’. 

· active learning-children concentrate and keep on trying if they encounter difficulties and enjoy achievements.

· creating and thinking critically-children have and develop their own ideas, make links between ideas, and develop strategies for doing things.

3. To plan and resource the children's environment so that they can learn through play, providing a range of experiences and activities.

4. To welcome, value and appreciate every child and their family, regardless of ability, gender, ethnic background, culture, or religion.

5. To celebrate each child; working to make sure all children have equality of opportunity and the encouragement and necessary support to develop at their own pace to fulfil their potential.

6. To always work towards developing children's well-being and confidence, including their self-efficacy and emotional resilience. 

7. To model self-respect and respect for others, so that by practical example children can observe and learn appropriate behaviour; encouraging children to appreciate the feelings and needs of others.

8. To promote anti-discriminatory practice, ensuring that every member of the community; children, families, staff, and visitors feel included, safe and valued.

9. To work in partnership with parents/carers, for the benefit of their children. We will ensure that parents have easy access to information such as our curriculum, policies etc. We will work to ensure that both fathers and mothers feel equally welcome and have opportunities to become involved in the group.

10. To operate a Keyperson system, ensuring that the future learning needs of each child may be identified, in communication with parents and where appropriate other professionals.

11. To maintain good relationships with our local Primary Schools, to promote the children's well-being when they make the transition to Primary school.

12. To work together with other settings, other professionals, and groups in the community to effectively support children and families.

13. To provide personal and professional development for all practitioners (and volunteers), both through regular supervision and in-house training as well as external relevant training courses.

14. In our approach to the children and their families we will allow our Christian faith and principles to be demonstrated practically.

The Team 

Setting Manager and Designated Safeguarding Lead: Clare Williams

Deputy Manager/Keyworker/planner/Behaviour Management Lead/SENCO & Deputy Safeguarding Lead: Pam Grosvenor
Senior Early Years Practitioner/Keyworker/planner & Equality Named Coordinator (ENCO): Jayne Lock  
Early Years Practitioner/Keyworker & planner: Lucy Small 
Early Years Practitioner/Keyworker/planner & Toy & book Library lead: Zoe Maskell

Early Years Practitioner/Keyworker/planner & joint Deputy SENCO: Holly Ryder
Early Years Practitioner/Keyworker/planner & joint Deputy SENCO:  Joanne Richens
Volunteer & Bank Worker: Iva Elenkova
NVQ level 2 student & Bank Worker: Louisa Ireson
Volunteer & Bank Worker: Emily Gale
Opening Times
Mondays and Fridays are called Ready 4 School sessions and are for our older children (going to primary school the following September).
Tuesday/Wednesday and Thursday sessions are called our Pre-School sessions and are mixed age range. 

Monday

10.00 - 14.00 



Tues/Weds

 9.15 - 11.45







12.30 - 15.00
Or full day       
 9.15 - 15.00



Thursday

 9.15 - 11.45





Friday

10.00 - 14.00
     
Pre-School sessions before children are eligible for free funding (term after they turn 3) are £6 an hour.

You may be eligible for 15 hours two year old funding. 

https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/children-families/childcare/childcare-funding/15-hours-funded-childcare-for-2-year-olds
Once a child is eligible for a funded place, they are allowed 15 hours free funding.  If your Child attends sessions that then take the hours over 15 hours per week, the fee for those extra hours is £6 an hour.

Some Children are eligible for 30 hours free funding.  

https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/children-families/childcare/childcare-funding/30-hours-funded-childcare-for-3-and-4-year-olds
Keyperson System
When finding out what our children know and what their next steps are staff work very closely together.  The setting Deputy and all of our Early Years Practitioners are designated Key Worker to a small group of children.  They will have visited them at home (if this was agreed by the parent/carer) and worked closely with the family to understand and get to know the child.  The family will have completed an ‘All About Me’ booklet to help with this.

Together with the whole staff team, they help to settle the child into Pre-School, and spend the first 6 weeks observing and assessing what the child knows, their likes, dislikes, preferences, way of communication, social interactions and abilities.  At the end of the 6 weeks they put together a Settling in Progress Report and share this with the parent/carers at an informal meeting, where they can share further information and feedback.

Interactions and observations continue as the child moves through their time with us, with staff using Formative Assessment (everyday observation and assessments) to plan ‘in the moment’ to resource and extend children’s development and learning.  

Using information gained from formative observation and assessments, staff come together to share significant findings to plan specific activities for the following week and to consider the effectiveness of the everyday provision in line with children’s needs at the setting.  They think about what’s working well and what needs adaption.  Plans are a mixture of child inspired (in response to staff observations of children’s own interests and ideas) and adult inspired (Ideas which bring opportunity of focused, enhanced knowledge and understanding in all 7 areas of the EYFS).  This could be arranging for incubated eggs to come in to teach about new life, science experiments, or a host of mathematical themed play experiences. 

As well as communicating on an informal everyday basis with Parents/carers, Key Workers also write individual Quarterly Updates for children, giving further information to parents/carers on their children’s learning and development.  There is an information sharing feedback form for parents to fill out, which we use to help monitor and evaluate the effectiveness of our provision. 

At the end of the children’s time with us, each child will receive a Transition Report which we share with their School. This enables us to support Teachers initial assessments of children at the start of the Reception year. 

Curriculum Learning and Development
At Little Acorns much time, thought and consideration has been put into the way our environment is laid out and provision available to the children.  We focus on the 7 areas of Learning set out in the Statutory Framework for the Early Years Foundation Stage.  These consist of three Prime areas: Communication and Language, Personal, Social and Emotional Development and Physical Development which are particularly important as foundations for the four Specific areas; Literacy, Mathematics, Understanding the World and Expressive Arts and Design. 

Children are working towards the Early Learning Goals, which all children are expected to attain by the end of the Foundation Stage (the Reception year at school).
We are very blessed as a setting to be well equipped and resourced.  There are multiple cupboards containing additional large and small equipment in the main room and gym, as well as the garden shed.  
The main room is set up with learning ‘areas’, however we know that the equipment and play within these free moves and travels as the children’s play does.  We aim to support, equip, and empower children’s ideas as their play flows and develops.
The main room areas are Construction/Small world, Book, Literacy, Maths, Creative and Role play.  Outside we have opportunities for malleable play in our large sand pit, mud kitchen and water tray.  There is also a gardening bed, craft/mark making studio area, stage and music area, maths cupboard and table, wild area for exploration, small world and construction equipment as well as a large jungle gym and a host of gross motor play equipment.  
Personal, Social and Emotional Development   
We offer a stimulating environment where children can develop curiosity, a positive approach to new activities and independent learning.  Good relationships between children and adults are cultivated.
Within our nurturing environment, children are individually supported in developing confidence, self esteem, and respect for others.  Children are encouraged to share, take turns, and cooperate with others.  Through activities, conversation, and practical example, they learn acceptable ways to express their own feelings.
The children’s positive self-image is promoted along with an acceptance of different needs, views, cultures and beliefs.
Communication and Language
At Little Acorns we have developed an environment where conversations are encouraged and valued. Children are listened to and interactions are sustained through adults showing an interest and asking them further questions.

Another opportunity for communication is at snack / lunch time when children can ask for things and chat to those at their table. We look closely at nature in our garden, through pictures or items e.g. ice cubes melting, tadpoles, topic related materials.  Children enjoy circle, story, music and small group times where children hear and respond in a variety of ways, all which develop communication and language.

We use story and song sacks, rhymes, phonic songs, show ‘n’ Tell and the Toy & Book Library to help children with thinking, talking and listening skills.  We have role play and small world toys available every session, as imaginative play encourages conversation between children, peers and adults.  
Physical Development
A large range of equipment within our outside area and gym allows children to develop their physical skills.  Having plenty of space, children can move confidently and imaginatively.

Children are also supported in the development of fine motor skills during activities where they will be handling tools and small objects with increasing control and precision such as construction, small world toys, scissors, pens, threading, modelling with playdough and clay etc.  
Health and bodily awareness is promoted by helping children to identify good practices such as the importance of exercising, hygiene and healthy eating.  All children are given the opportunity, as appropriate, to take responsibility for themselves, becoming independent in the following ways: Managing their outdoor clothes/boots, taking themselves to the toilet, washing their hands, dressing themselves in PE and helping to tidy away toys.

Literacy
The book corner is used in every session encouraging children to become familiar with books, handle them correctly and be aware of their uses.  Children are helped to understand that written symbols carry meaning.  They are encouraged to recognise their own name and the letters in it by access and use of their name-cards.  Each session we have story time where all the children sit round together to listen to a book being read.  Often the story has visual props or repetitive phrases for the children to join in with. 
Rhyming books and songs are regularly used, as well as activities introducing phonic sounds and letters, alliteration, and rhyme.  We have a large selection of story and song sacks, many home-made.  We can also have visits from our local librarians who bring themed books and songs along with them.  
In every session, opportunity is given for mark-making.  This is encouraged in a variety of ways and with a wide range of tools and materials, including tracing, stenciling, chalking, painting, and printing indoors and outdoors.

Mathematics
Little Acorns has a vast amount of mathematical resources, and numerals are displayed and used in many different contexts.  Children become familiar with sorting, matching, ordering, sequencing and counting within the Pre-school environment.
Activities and resources include puzzles, balance scales, shapes, construction toys, mosaics, pegboards, toy money in the shop, songs and rhymes.  With support, early maths skills include learning and using the vocabulary of mathematics, identifying objects by shape, position, size, volume and number.  Numeral and number recognition, grouping, problem solving, and time concepts are also developed.
Understanding the World

Children are assisted in exploring and understanding their environment, both within the group and in the wider community.  Activities include role play (house, restaurant, hospital, shop…), dressing up, small world activities such as doll’s house, farmyard, and zoo, as well as visits and outings from/to people who help us (such as police, fire brigade, nurse).  We have a large selection of books, exploring a wide range of subjects together such as the natural world, similarities/differences, patterns, and change.
The children take it in turns to do the weather chart and share responsibility for planting and watering plants and vegetables.  We have animals visit now and then and enjoy the contribution our parents make in teaching us their occupations and sharing with us their traditions.

Themes and conversations with the children will cover their environment, their families, the natural world and man-made world.  Observing and questioning why and how things happen, exploring seasons and the concept of time.  Early concepts of ICT are introduced through our PC, iPads and remote-controlled toys available during free-play.
Expressive Arts and Design 
Children are encouraged to use a wide range of resources to express their own ideas and feelings.  They explore varied malleables such as gloop, foam, sand, water, jelly, split peas, and play expressively in our mud-kitchen.  Art and craft equipment includes junk modelling, collage resources, craft ideas and mixed media resourcing.

Much creativity and imagination is supported by role play equipment, dressing up, props and a vast array of small world toys which are alongside large and small constructive equipment.

Our music sessions at end of Pre-School sessions enable to children to focus on pitch, volume, rhythm etc.  Ring rhymes, music and movement in PE, songs/action rhymes, electronic song resources and the use of musical instruments are encouraged to allow children to experiment, imitate and enjoy their own expressions.
NB: We have a Document called ‘What to expect, when? Guidance to your child’s learning and development in the early years foundation stage’ which we are happy to send to you via email, if you would like to find out more.
Snacks and Lunch at Little Acorns
Children are provided with a mid-morning snack on Mondays, Thursday and Fridays, and on Tuesdays and Wednesdays, a Mid-afternoon snack too.  This consists of a rich tea biscuit, a breadstick or cracker with cream cheese, plus fruit and vegetables (which are sponsored by Lidl).  They also pour themselves either milk or water.  

Children bring a healthy packed lunch (in an insulated box with ice block preferably) from home.  A compartmented grazing selection of foods is best, no sweets or nuts please! 
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